

District 6, Area 34, www.wm6aa.org

Minutes for July 10, 2011 Committee Meeting at White Lake AA - Whitehall

Bob T. opened the meeting with the Serenity Prayer at 1:35 P.M.

Art J. read the minutes from the May 7, meeting. A motion was made to accept the minutes as read. The motion was seconded and carried.

Russ L. gave the treasurers report. A motion was made to accept the treasurer's report as read. It was seconded and carried.

Group and District concerns

Pat R. from the Hart group mentioned that no one has been bringing meetings into the Oceana County Jail recently. Bob T. offered to contact the corrections chair concerning this matter.

There were no other group concerns.

DCM reports

DCM north, not present, position needs to be filled.

DCM Central, Diana L. alternate DCM central reports the noon Muskegon Alano Club, Women's meeting has registered their meeting with GSO.

DCM south, Warren K. reports a change with the 8:00 PM Sunday Speaker Meeting at the Fulton St. Alano Club. The first Sunday of the month will be an open History of AA meeting.

Committee Reports

Archives:

Charlie O. reports there have been a couple of deaths in the district he would like to enter into the archives, but does not have all the information he would like. He ask that when anyone sends him information on a death to be entered in the district archives, they include a photo and as much information about the person as possible.

Corrections: Not present

Grapevine: vacant

PI/CPC: vacant

Schedules:

Thomas G. indicates we have another 500 schedules in reserve before next printing. He is not planning any changes on the schedule at this time.

Telephone Service:

Bill H. reported the phone service was down for a week, but is working now. Bill also reports that we have been getting some messages asking for donations to different organizations.

Web Master:

Ken H., reports the number of hits on the web site is higher than ever. Ken stated the number of hits is normally higher during the summer months.

A motion was made to have the minutes posted on the web site without the personal information of the standing committees and the districts officers. The motion was seconded and carried.

GSR reports:

Art J. Shelby Fellowship, Meetings doing well.

Kelly T. Eye Opener Group, reports good attendance sometimes in the 60's

Jon J. White Lake Group, Jon informed us he has been attending other meetings elsewhere. He is uninformed of activities at white lake. Bob T. added a good report on the White Lake 60th. Anniversary Celebration.

Joy, Port City Group, reports the group has a new treasurer. Port City Group is also looking for old timers to come in to chair meetings. Joy also announced the group is planning a picnic to be held at McGrath Park on July 31st. Starting at 9 AM.

Pat R. reported that the Hart group has no GSR and that meetings are doing well, but attendance seems to be down.

Thomas G. Reporting for the Unity Group, attendance has been up during the summer months.

Old Business:

There seems to have been some confusion pertaining to the information given on past flyers for the District 6 picnic. The flyer for last year's picnic did not specify Picnic/ workshop. The flyer for previous year's made reference to a District 6 Family reunion and open house. Decision was made to include the term workshop on this year's flyer.

Warren K. asked how much was budgeted for this year's picnic. Russ L. stated \$300.00 plus.

A motion was made to budget \$500.00 for this year's District 6 picnic. The motion was 2nd passed and carried.

A motion was made to elect Bill H. committee chair for the 2011 District 6 picnic. The motion was seconded and carried.

A motion was made at the May District 6 meeting to elect replacements for DCM Central, and a Chair person for PI/CPC. Charlie O made a motion to postpone the election until the next District 6 meeting. The motion was seconded and carried.

New Business:

The Regional Forum is coming up in November. Charlie O. made a motion to send 2 people to the forum. The motion was seconded and carried.

We will draw names out of a hat at the next District 6 meeting. You must attend the next district meeting to be eligible. If anyone is interested in going to this year's Forum make sure you attend the next District 6 meeting to be held at Port City Club.

Next District 6 meeting will be held September 11.2011.
At the Port City Group. 960 W. Sherman Ave. Muskegon Mi.